

## Minutes for ASMSU-N Student Senate Regular Meeting October 20, 2008

Kristiny Lorette Called the Meeting To Order at 5:15 pm.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll call was taken by sign up log.

Adoption of Agenda.

No reading of minutes.

### 6. Old Business

#### A) BOR: Missoula November 20-21:

- \*Members need to tell or e-mail Kristiny so she can let the BOR know who is coming.

- \* The deadline is the end of the week

- \*The BOR is an excused absence from classes and the Student Senate will pay for the expense of going.

### 7. New Business:

#### A) Need a Volunteer to sit on Student Disciplinary Committee:

- \*Right now if there is a problem it is handled and the Disciplinary Committee only meets when there is an appeal.

- \*Cory volunteered for position.

#### B) Pool Forum:

- \*Spike was unable to come to the meeting.

- \*Loretta Thompson with the group the Informers handed out the basic results of the student survey on the pool.

- \*The group wanted to find out if there was enough student concern on the matter to make it worth perusing the issue.

- \*The sample size for the survey was 239. The survey did not cover any particular group of students, but was a general variety.

- \*A great percentage of the students want the pool to be opened again for use.

- \*The head of the community pool told Loretta that they were having trouble keeping up with the demands of the college and community.

- \*Lions club is having trouble finding places to practice.

- \*Athletics would like to use the pool for workouts, and others would like to be able to bring their families to the pool.

\*The Informers have tried to bring the issue to the Administration but have so far been unable to meet with them.

\*Kristainy will try to arrange a meeting between them and the Administration.

\*Lorretta mentioned that many students are willing to be lifeguards.

C) Other:

\*Stacy Dolzal suggested that the Student Senate look into not having a yearbook and using that fee to go towards something else. That there isn't much interest from students in the current yearbook or they may not even know about the yearbook.

\*Kristiny needs the members of the Student Senate to designate a date that last years yearbooks can be handed out, they are still in the office.

8. Officers Reports:

A) Business Manager:

1. Chi Alpha Request:

\* Chi Alpha requests \$300.00, the business committee needs to meet next week to discuss this.

B) President:

\*If anyone has problems with any member of the faculty or any class they need to tell someone and make your point.

\*Problems can be reported anonymously.

C) Vice President:

\*Varsity game coming up, try to get IC involved

\*Halloween dance the 31<sup>st</sup>

9. Committee Repots:

A) Program:

\*Rock Band will be in November.

B) Media:

1. Yearbook:

2. Newspaper:

3. Radio:

4. Other:

\*The concert on the 11 was not a big turnout due to lack of advertising.

C) Recreation:

\*Good turnout for rock climbing.

\*Problem with Master Sports about Volleyball T-shirts.

\*Dave and Pam Wilson will help map out the course for the run.

\*Not everyone likes the distance of 5K.

\*Kristiny suggested having Holdens Hot Wheels come play music. Also maybe the Math & Science Club will donate money for T-shirts.

\*Denise suggested putting the Math & Science Club name on the T-shirts if they donate money for them.

D) Environment:

\*Would like to get together after the meeting.

E) Student Life:

\*Meet next week

F) Community Action:

\*Community Action needs a chair, this is a learning position and the Chamber of Commerce would like to have us.

10. Special Orders:

\*Recruit for Senate.

\*Need someone to write all the ideas listed on the bulletin board in Cowan Hall the 3<sup>rd</sup> floor.

\*Administrative Assistant will be doing it.

11. Adjournment:

\*James move to adjourn.

\* Trevor second it.